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August 2, 2002

BY FEDERAL EXPRESS

Mr. William F. Stephens, Director

Division of Energy Regulation

State Corporation Commission 

Tyler Building, Fourth Floor

1300 East Main Street

Richmond, Virginia  23219

Re:  Comments related to Senate Bill 684

Dear Mr. Stephens:

In response to your letter dated July 22, 2002, in which you requested comments addressing whether some of the data detailed in Senate Bill 684 (“S.B. 684) is currently being reported to other agencies and organizations, Washington Gas Light Company (“Washington Gas” or  “Company”) submits the following comments.  

Washington Gas has participated in this effort through filing comments and by participating in the Commission workgroup convened on July 17, 2002 to discuss the “feasibility, effectiveness, and value” of collecting the information. 

As stated in the Company’s prior comments, Washington Gas believes that a fundamental responsibility of a local distribution company is to deliver natural gas to customers in a safe and reliable manner.  In this regard, Washington Gas undertakes careful planning to secure adequate supplies of natural gas for its customers and continually monitors the need for infrastructure improvement and development.  

Currently, Washington Gas files two annual reports with the Virginia State Corporation Commission -- the Annual Informational Filing (“AIF”) and the Gas Utility Five-Year Forecast – that may provide some information responsive to the matters raised in S.B. 684.  These reports contain data from both a statistical and operational nature. A portion of the data supplied in the Gas Utility Five-Year Forecast is filed on a confidential basis.

The AIF report contains information and exhibits in accordance with the rules governing utility rate increase applications.  The Gas Utility Five-Year Forecast includes information of major trends and conditions, forecasted data, assumptions, and an overview of planning models.


Under S. B. 684, Section 1 paragraph D, a public utility would be required to furnish only the number of service curtailments experienced on its distribution system and the reasons therefor.  If the Commission should require this information, Washington Gas would be willing to provide information related to service curtailments on its system.  However, Washington Gas would not support any expansion of the scope of such information. 


Washington Gas utilizes interstate pipeline capacity to transport natural gas to the Company’s gate stations providing service to its distribution system. The Company’s distribution system is a complex network of pipelines that cross state boundaries to facilitate service to its customers.  Washington Gas also utilizes gas storage and peaking facilities, owned by the Company and interstate pipelines, to help meet daily and peak load requirements. S.B. 684 requires transmission and storage companies to supply certain operational data.  Washington Gas does not believe that based on the overall nature of its operations, it should be considered a transmission and storage entity and hence required to supply additional data as suggested by S.B. 684.  Clarification of which entities would be required to file such information would be helpful.

Washington Gas will send representatives to participate in the upcoming meetings on August 7 and 14. 








Sincerely yours,








Donald R. Hayes








Counsel

